
District 202D Contact AUGUST 2020 
 

PAGE 1 OF 14 
 

 
 



District 202D Contact AUGUST 2020 
 

 PAGE 2 
 

 

CONTENTS: 
 
PG. 2……….A WORD FROM THE EDITOR 
 
PG. 3……….DISTRICT GOVERNORS MESSAGE 
 
PG. 4……….CABINET OFFICERS 
 
PG. 5……….202D DIRECTORY UPDATES AND CORRECTIONS 
 
PG. 5……….ZONE MEETINGS 
 
PG. 6……….EMERGING LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE (ELLI) 
 
PG. 7……….YOUTH SOUTH REPORT 
 
PG. 8……….PEACE POSTER COMPETITION 
 
PG. 9……. JUNIOR SPEECHMAKER CONTEST 
 
PG. 10…….PRESIDENTS LUNCHEON 
 
PG. 11…….PRESIDENTS LUNCHEON 
 
PG. 12……..DIABETES 
 
PG. 13……..LMCT AWARD TO GERARD KARALUS 
 
PG. 14……..ONLINE LINKS 
 

  

A word from the editor 

Dear Readers, 

This month we have some up updates/corrections to the202D Directory 

due to some errors that were picked. There’s some info on Diabetes from  

Lions Clubs NZ. A few pics from the president’s luncheon, as well as the 

regular contributions from cabinet. 

If  you wish to contact me, please do so at: 202D.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Kind regards,  

Llew Eynon 
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Greetings Lions, 

What a lovely couple of days we have had, sun shining and outside jobs 

caught up with. 

Congratulations to our newest club, New Plymouth Central who chartered 

on July 18th. A good number of Lions attended and Roy Price did a terrific 

job overseeing the ‘formal’ part of the event and presenting each charter 

member with a baby’s dummy to soothe away future problems (I might 

need one myself). I found the presenting of the banners quite moving. 

Graham and Hazel Dodunski along with Joyce Raven did a lot of the 

organising and all credit to them – good food, good entertainment and 

good fun. 

The President’s Lunch in Hawera was well attended and it was awesome 

to catch up with so many Presidents, Cabinet members and Cabinet 

support members and the food and fun were excellent too. This was 

followed by our first Cabinet meeting for the year. 

Matt Wellington (Webmaster) is doing a fine job of managing the District 

calendar. This is the place to go to if you want to find out when things are 

happening, including the DG and VDG club visits. Feel free to have your 

events recorded on the calendar, just email Matt with the information. 

Finally, don’t forget to ask… What if? 

Yours in Lions, 

Louise Knapman 
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202D CABINET MEMBERS  
 

District Governor  

Louise Knapman  Ph: 027 2507640  mailto:knapman@xtra.co.nz  

Cabinet Secretary 

 Monique Sinclair  Ph: 027 2944315  202D.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Cabinet Treasurer  

Anne Russell   Ph: 027 4857171  202D.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz  

1st Vice District Governor  

Megan England   Ph: 021 1472440  mailto:meg.rob@xtra.co.nz  

2nd Vice District Governor  

Steve Barr    Ph: 027 4499648  mailto:sbarr@inspire.net.nz  

GST Coordinator  

Daphne Sinclair-Holley   Ph: 021 1281680  mailto:daphnesinclair@xtra.co.nz  

LCIF Coordinator 

PDG Phil Theobald  Ph: 027 2488868       philandngaire.theobald@xtra.co.nz 

LCIF North  

PDG Leo Danz   Ph: 027 4589633  mailto:danz24@xtra.co.nz  

 

mailto:knapman@xtra.co.nz
mailto:202D.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz
mailto:meg.rob@xtra.co.nz
mailto:sbarr@inspire.net.nz
mailto:daphnesinclair@xtra.co.nz
mailto:philandngaire.theobald@xtra.co.nz
mailto:danz24@xtra.co.nz
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202D Directory    Updates and Corrections 

Almoner South Ash Hazlitt Ph.0272466559  

Foxton Te Awahou 
President 

Carolyn Burr Ph.0273550046 carolynbsb@gmail.com 

Foxton Te Awahou 
Secretary 

Rachel Lyons Ph.0275685599 foxtonteawahoulions@gmail.com 

Bell Block Puketapu 
President 

Jenny Clarke 362 Mangorei Rd New Plymouth 4312 

Bell Block Puketapu 
Secretary 

Eileen Foy 49a Barrett Road New Plymouth 4310 

Waitara Lions 
Secretary 

Dawn Laurence Ph.02102395900 Laurence.wairoa@xtra.co.nz 

Marton Club 
Secretary 

Kevin Oliver  theolivers@xtra.co.nz 

Okato Lions 
Secretary 

Joy Manu  laskinmanu@outlook.com 

Eltham Lions Club 
Secretary 

Brenda Stanners  elthamlionsnz@gmail.com 

Whanganui Club   PO Box 322, Whanganui 4540 

 

Zone Meetings 

ZONE  CHAIR DATE VENUE 

Zone 1  Warren Nicholls 29 October Fielding 

Zone 2  David Pacheco 3 August Palmerston North 

Zone 3  Rene Haeberli TBA TBA 

Zone 4  Tobi Hipp 3 August Hawera 

Zone 5  Sue Huckstep 19 August Eltham Town Hall 

Zone 6  Alan Cudmore 18 August Waitara 
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Emerging Lions Leadership Institute (ELLI) 

 

Emerging Lions Leadership Institutes focus on building the skills of Lions 

and Leo members for leadership opportunities at the club level, including 

the position of club president. 

Any Lion who has served on a club committee and not yet attained the 

level of Club President is eligible to attend; great for club 1 st Vice 

Presidents. Current first time presidents may also benefit from attending.  

The three day ELLI is designed to accomplish the following objectives:  

• Understand the significance of assessing community needs 

• Recognize the reasons people resist change  

• Identify strategies for supporting a team as a team leader 

• Understand the strengths and limitation of your own communication style 

• Identify the components of effective meeting facilitation  

• Recognize the dimensions of diversity 

• Understand and support the mission of Lions Clubs International Foundation 

• Utilize Club Quality Initiative to achieve club success 

 

Interested? Please consider this great learning opportunity for yourself or 

members of your club. Accomodation costs are covered. 

Dates are 13 -14 -15th November 2020 at Silverstream Retreat, Wellington.  

Please email me for more details (as they come to hand) and application forms.
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Youth South Report for August CONTACT. 

Lions promote many engaging youth activities and as youth are the future of Lions, it is vital that we 

offer them the opportunities and involve them in as many of these activities as we can. We trust all 

Youth Directors are using their Youth Handbook for referencing Lions Youth Projects/activities. 

The Great Kiwi Youth Exchange. 
Planning is well underway for this new youth exchange project in Lions Districts 202D & 202M. 
The exchange project will provide the opportunity for young people aged 15-18 years to be 
hosted by Lions’ families across the 2 districts for 7 days, in the April school holidays 2021. 
The Lions 202 Council of Governors have approved the final proposal, and all the final details 
will be sent out to all clubs before long. We will be looking for host families, as well as possible 

young people to take part in the project, so please have a think about these ideas. The objectives of this project 
are: to provide a range of experiences for NZ youth in new environments in urban or rural settings, to develop 
their life skills their independence and their confidence while participating in a range of different settings, to 
gain an understanding and appreciation of how people in other NZ communities live, work, play, relax and have 
fun and to have fun and enjoyment in these new and different activities, challenges and experiences.  There 
are no overseas youth exchanges planned for possibly the next 12 months at least. The International Youth 
Camp has been cancelled for this year.  

 

Leo Clubs. 
The three Leo clubs in Palmerston North have had their inductions for the new Lions year, and 
all have a number of projects underway. Ross Intermediate Leos under the careful guidance 
of Lynette Templeton have had some guest speakers, visited Woodlands Old Folks to 
entertain and are planning on making bird houses for their school’s enviro group. A bake sale 
is also planned. Kairanga Leos, with positive guidance from Kairanga Lions youth director 

Dawn Galloway are just getting underway with a visit to Cloud 9 already completed. And PNINS Leos have had 
their induction and are looking for guest speakers and a possible fundraiser for Ronald McDonald house is 
planned.  Claire Culley is the very helpful guiding Lion for this Leo Club. Well done to all of these leading Lions, 
along with Robyn Pedersen, the Leo co-ordinator who are providing support to the Leos. 

Can Tabs /Old Money.  

202D July Cabinet Meeting. 
In my position as Youth South Chairperson, I was invited to the 
President’s lunch and cabinet meeting in Hawera last weekend. It was a 
good opportunity for me to put faces to names and hear about the 

activities of Lions Clubs throughout the 202D District. In my role, I plan to continue to attend the zone meetings 
of zones 1,2 & 3, as an opportunity to share the youth activities available in 202D with club Presidents, and just 
as important, to hear about the youth activities and projects clubs are currently involved in and/or planned for 
the future.  Here are some other news ‘snippets’ from the cabinet meeting involving youth in our district. 

• An Environment video competition focusing on biodiversity in our natural environment 
for primary age students is being planned for 2021. Students will be encouraged to put 
together a 3-5 minutes video on this theme. More to come on this. Clubs are still 
welcome to enter the 202D District Environment Award.  

• Bunnings have agreed to give away up to $20,000 to Leo clubs (for young Lions aged 12-18) to be used 
for their environmental projects. This money will be allocated up to $1000 to each NZ Leo club, and has 
been given due to the lack of opportunity for Leos to hold sausage sizzles at Bunnings stores 
throughout NZ due to Covid 19. 

 

Youth South Chair, Phil Lightbourne                 
 

philandellise@xtra.co.nz           202d.youthsouth@lionsclubs.org.nz 

  

mailto:philandellise@xtra.co.nz
mailto:202d.youthsouth@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Congratulations to Gerard Karalus of Normanby Lions Club 

MEMBER OF THE LLOYD MORGAN LIONS CLUBS CHARITABLE TRUST 

There was no doubt that Gerard was a worthy recipient of this award. 

Gerard joined Normanby Lions Club in 2006 and his leadership skills were 

quickly realized as he became president in 2009. 

Since then he has filled many roles in Cabinet including: Zone Chairman 

(twice); Global Membership and Retention; Cabinet Services Activity Chair; 

Child Mobility Alert Chair; and Environment North. 

Gerard also travelled with a group of Lions volunteers to Kharikola in Nepal. 

Gerard has always been an enthusiastic contributor to many club projects 

and social activities. 

One of Gerard’s greatest contributions to his club was as bulletin editor for 

nine years from 2009 to 2019. The bulletin was of such excellent quality that 

it won the District Award for “Best Club Bulletin” in 2016. 

Normanby Lions have bestowed this award in recognition of Gerard’s 

outstanding contribution to Lions and their club. 

 

Where there’s a need,  

there’s a lion. 
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    202D Webpage: www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/taranaki-region-manawatu 
 
    202D e-Clubhouse: http://e-district.org/sites/202d 
 
    Covid-19: https://lionsclubs.org/en/coronavirus 

 

 

 
 
 
BAD, I mean… DAD JOKES. 
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